


Windows are not mentioned in the seven points put forward.  With the multiple high rises being
constructed in Kingston, there will be many avian lives lost unless developers are required to install
bird friendly facades or blinds on windows.

Also not mentioned is recognition and protection of trees, hedgerows, woodlands and wetlands
within the city, urban and rural.  A case in point – 4085 Bath Rd development will require removal of
a mature maple tree in a school yard, and removal of all trees on the south side of Bath Rd to make
way for a sanitary sewer pipe to the local pumping station. 

Why does the NKT official plan not include parks, community gardens, etc. that would provide bird
friendly habitat easily accessible to the public (for their use and education)?

 Why is the tower being built at Queen and King lit up with bright white lights at night? 

Cataraqui/Elevator Bay and Kingston Inner Harbour are both well recognized migrating bird
hotspots.  The pair of towers to be constructed at thr formwe, and multiple towers downtown will
be sites of many fatalities if developer are not required to build in a bird friendly manner.

I saw no discussion of writing new municipal bylaws that would require new builds to be bird
friendly.

The city seems to be heading in a direction away from making itself bird friendly, so I am concerned
that this project is simply a catch up to all the other cities in Ontario that have received bird friendly
certification since the program began several years ago.

I ask the committee to address how the threats to birds is currently being addressed by the City, and
what specific actions will be taken before they apply for this certification.

Thanks for your continued work to make Kingston a thriving city for all that live here.

Kerry Hill


